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November 24, 2015
 
The Liberty Consolidated Planning Commission met on Tuesday, November 17, 2015, in the Historic Courthouse, 100 Main St., Hinesville, GA.  Jack Shuman, Chair, called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by Phil Odom to approve the minutes of the September 22, 2015, meeting.  Alonzo Bryant seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The public was notified of the meeting; the agenda was posted in accordance with Georgia law.  
 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:                                                       ABSENT:        
Jack Shuman                                                                                      Durand Standard
Phil Odom                                                                                           Sarah Baker
Lynn Pace
Andrew Williams
Timothy Byler
Marshall Kennemer

Alonzo Bryant
 
OTHERS PRESENT:
Jeff Ricketson, Executive Director, Secretary
Kelly Wiggins, Executive Assistant                                                              
Jeremy McAbee, Planner I
Abe Nadji, Engineering Director
Gabby Hartage, Zoning Administrator
Chairman Shuman asked the public to disclose prior to speaking at the podium if they had contributed more than $250.00 to any elected official who would be voting on these zoning matters.
 
Chairman Shuman asked if the final agenda was ready.  Kelly Wiggins stated that section 2.2 referring to the presentation of the land use map would not be presented until the next LCPC meeting.  A motion was made by Tim Byler to approve the agenda with the omission of section 2.2.  Phil Odom seconded the motion. The motion was unanimous.

 

1.0      OLD BUSINESS (OPEN PUBLIC HEARING)
 
2.0       NEW BUSINESS
 
2.1       Consent Agenda Items (None)
 

2.2       Ordinances and Resolutions
 3.0 Rezoning Petitions and other zoning related petitions

HINESVILLE
3.1 Variance Request 2015-050-H.  Wells Fargo has applied for a variance to the setbacks for an ATM adjacent to W. Hendry Street in Liberty Square Plaza.  Property is further described as LCTM-Parcel 056C-127.
Gabby Hartage presented this request to the Commission.  Gabby pointed out to the Commission that the existing ATM is actually larger than the ATM they are installing at this location for replacement.  Chairman Shuman asked about the previous ATMs that were replaced.  Gabby stated that the other ATMs were upgraded in the same way. Commissioner Byler asked if the four bollards were going to be replaced.  Commissioner Byler’s concern was the ability to drive the car through this location.  Matt Kiger came forward to speak in favor of the ATM.  He stated that the bollards would not be taken out, but that four more will be added.  They are designed to stay, but if the Commission wanted them moved, they could accommodate this request.

RECOMMENDATION:  Approval with standard conditions. 

MOTION:  Tim Byler with standard conditions

SECOND:  Alonzo Bryant
VOTE:  Unanimous

This request will go before the City of Hinesville Council on December 3, 2015 at 3:00 PM. 
LIBERTY
3.2 Variance Request 2015-051-LC.  A variance to place an accessory structure in the front yard has been filed by Ted and Judi Anderson, owners.  The property is located at 414 E. Poncell Drive, further described as LCTM-Parcel 281C-009.
Jeremy McAbee presented this request to the Commission.  Mr. Anderson is building a two-story wood working shop with a brick exterior that will match his home.  The request meets all the requirements with the exception of the location of the structure.  The county ordinance states that the front yard is the side of property that faces the street.  Mr. Anderson considers his front yard to be the side that faces the water.  Commissioner Pace asked if there have been any neighbors that were concerned about the building and Jeremy stated no one has called or mailed any objections to our office.  Commissioner Byler asked about the setbacks.  Mr. Anderson came forward and stated that he does believe the front of his house and yard facing the water is his front yard.  He stated he would just like to build a shop for his woodworking and his wife’s crafts.
RECOMMENDATION: Approval with standard conditions.

MOTION: Phil Odom with standard conditions

SECOND:  Tim Byler

VOTE:  Unanimous

This variance request will go before the LCBOC on November 19, 2015 at 5:00 PM.

3.3 Variance Request 2015-052-LC.  A variance to the setbacks of a manufactured home has been filed by Amy McGirt, owner.  Property is located off Oak Lake Drive, further described as LCTM-Parcel 051-036.
Jeremy presented this variance request to the Commission.  Jeremy explained and demonstrated the location of the mobile home.  Mrs. McGirt bought the mobile home and the mobile home company placed the mobile home on the property without verifying the setbacks.  The septic tank is also located in the way of placing the mobile home exactly as the ordinance states.  Jeremy stated that he received a phone call from the next-door neighbor concerned that the mobile home would be in the right-of-way.  Curles Butler and Jeremy went to the property, measured the road, and verified that the mobile home was not in the right-of-way.  Chairman Shuman asked if the request would be for a seventeen-foot variance.  Jeremy stated that is correct.  Without the variance, Mrs. McGirt would have to hire the mobile home movers to move the home, creating a financial hardship for her.  Commissioner Pace asked if this would cause a problem in the next twenty years by placing a mobile home on this parcel.  Jeremy stated that there was no way to meet the setbacks considering the layout of the parcel and the size of the mobile home. 
RECOMMENDATION:  Approval with standard conditions

MOTION: Tim Byler with standard conditions.

SECOND: Alonzo Bryant

VOTE:  Unanimous

This variance will go before the LCBOC on November 19, 2015 at 5:00 PM.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING
4.0 SITE PLANS, PRELIMINARY PLATS & FINAL PLATS
4.1 Request by T.R. Long Engineering for final plat approval for Hartford Estates (Shaw Road), consisting of 20 lots located in Walthourville.

Abe Nadji presented this request to the Commission.  All the utilities for water, sewer and drainage have been installed.  Chairman Shuman asked if this development was in the City of Walthourville.  Abe stated that is correct.

RECOMMENDATION: Approval with standard and the following special conditions:

· Receive a maintenance bond for $28,880.02.
· Receive a performance bond for street trees and sidewalks for $10,465.00.
· Receive an ILOC for primary improvements for $68,335.30.
· Receive a commitment letter from Power Company to install streetlights and installation fees are paid by developer.
· Pass final inspection.
MOTION: Phil Odom with standard and special conditions
SECOND:  Alonzo Bryant

VOTE:  Unanimous

5.0 INFORMATIONAL ITEMS
6.0 GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENTS

7.0 OTHER COMMISSION BUSINESS


7.2 Director’s Report

Jeff Ricketson gave an update on the outcome of each of the actions from the last LCPC meeting.  Jeff stated that the Parkers approved for Walthourville would be voted on at tomorrow night’s special called meeting.  The rezoning request by Mr. Guyett was approved by the LCBOC with same recommendations of the LCPC Commission.  The Midway City Council approved the request for the sign variance in Midway for Mr. Woods.   The shopping center that is being developed on Highway 84 next to Wal-Mart Shopping Center was approved by the City of Hinesville Council with the same conditions that the LCPC Commission recommended.  The Daniel Dasher subdivision that is being developed on Dunlevie will be voted on tomorrow night at the Walthourville Council meeting.  The Flemington curve rezoning was approved by the City of Flemington with the added conditions of a 30-foot buffer, 6-foot fence, and a property owners association.  

8.0 ADJOURN

MOTION: Tim Byler
SECOND: Phil Odom
VOTE: Unanimous
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM.
__________________________________           ________________________________

Jack Shuman, Chair



       Date
__________________________________
Jeff Ricketson, Secretary to the Board
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